



North Street Milborne Port Nr Sherborne

Dorset DT9 5EP

Telephone: 01963 250366

Email: office@mpprimary.co.uk

# **Headteacher: Mrs R Eyres B.Ed (Hons)**

Friday 10<sup>th</sup> March 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

In our Lower School Celebration Assembly this morning, we celebrated the following pupils:

Gainsborough: Florence, Arthur, Bodhi and Jayden

Medlycott: Rex, Henry, Marcas and Klara

Venn: Faith, Evelyn, Sydney and Cameron

### **Staffing Update**

I am pleased to confirm that Mrs Reddy, our Newtown (Year 5) class teacher, will be staying with us during the summer term. As mentioned in a previous newsletter, Mrs Sweatman will be returning from her maternity leave after Easter to teach the class from Monday to Wednesday, and Mrs Reddy will teach the class on Thursdays and Fridays.

#### Comic Relief

Next Friday, 17<sup>th</sup> March, is Comic Relief day. To support this, children can bring £1, or any small donation, to wear non-school uniform (an item of red clothing if possible!) and any Comic Relief merchandise for the day.

### **Swimming Pool**

The Swimming Pool Committee would like to invite parents/carers to a public meeting on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> March in the school hall at 7pm. The meeting is for anyone who wants to find more about the pool, its future, how it is run and for anyone who is interested in volunteering to help run it this year.

## From the PTFA

The shopping bags are now being printed and we can't wait to deliver those to you soon!

We hope the Easter bonnet making is well underway - just a reminder that the Parade is on Friday 31st March. We are so excited to see all of the children's creations! Our cake sale will also take place that day so if you would like to donate some cakes, please hand these to Holly on the school gate on Friday 31st March.

We have started a new "Bags 4 School" project, which allows us to collect old or unwanted clothes for recycling - these clothes are weighed and the school is paid for these donations. The more it weighs, the more we get paid! Just before the end of term, each child will be sent home with a bag to fill - if you have any unwanted items please pop them into the bag and bring it to the front of the













North Street Milborne Port Nr Sherborne Dorset DT9 5EP

Telephone: 01963 250366

Email: office@mpprimary.co.uk

## Building a Foundation for Life

## Headteacher: Mrs R Eyres B.Ed (Hons)

school on Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> April - more details and reminders will follow, but if you are having a spring clean, please think of us!

We are running low on girls' uniform if anyone has any they would like to donate; plenty of boys' uniform is still available for 50p an item so please reach out to us if you need anything!

Thank you as always for your continued support.

### **Premier Sports Holiday Camp**

Premier Sports are running a multi-activity holiday camp at our school from Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> to Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> April. Please visit the following link for more information and to book places:

https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/19822/

You can receive a 15% discount by using the code 'PREMIER15' when booking.

#### **Key Dates**

KS2 football at King Arthur's	Wednesday 15 <sup>th</sup> March
Upper school Celebration assembly	Friday 17 <sup>th</sup> March
Parents' evenings	Monday 20 <sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> March
Mrs Heap's coffee morning for parents	Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> March – 9:30-10:30am
Medlycott Inspire	Thursday 23 <sup>rd</sup> March
Lower school Celebration assembly	Friday 24 <sup>th</sup> March
Easter Service at St. John's church – 10:00am	Tuesday 28 <sup>th</sup> March
KS2 netball at King Arthur's	Wednesday 29 <sup>th</sup> March
Look and Share	Friday 31st March
Whole school Celebration assembly	
Easter bonnet parade	
PTFA cake sale	

Yours sincerely,

Mr S Sweatman









